
WARN NOTICE TO STATE DISLOCATED WORKER UNIT 

To:    Ashley Gatlin, Indiana Department of Workforce Development, 10N Senate Ave, 
SE311, Indianapolis, IN 46204 

Date: May 27, 2020 

On May 26, 2020 Sodexo received notice from Westfield Washington Schools that, effective July 
1, 2020, the client will no longer use Sodexo to perform Food services.  Thus, on or about June 
30, 2020, Sodexo will close its operation at this facility and the employment of individuals there by 
Sodexo will be discontinued.  The client has informed us that SFE (Southwest Food Service 
Excellence) will be providing these services.   

This notice of facility closing is being provided to you in compliance with the federal WARN Act 
(Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act).  This information is based on the best 
information currently available to us but may change due to subsequent events beyond our 
control. 

Company Name: Sodexo, Inc. 

Facility Address: 18160 Market Court, Westfield, IN 46074 

Expected date of first separation: July 1, 2020 

Anticipated schedule  
for making separations: Separations will occur        . 

This action is expected to be permanent.  Sodexo’s operation at this unit will be closed. 

Job titles of positions to be affected and number of affected employees in each job classification: 

Food Service Employee  55_________ 

Food Service Lead 9__________ 

Food Service Director  2__________ 

Bumping rights [do] [do not] exist. 

Name of Union representing 
affected employees: _________NA___________________________________ 

Name and Address of the  
Chief Elected Officer of that 
Union:  __________NA__________________________________ 

For further information, contact: Karen Ogden, 317-777-2748 


